
Be It Remembered that the Greene County  
         Board of Commissioners met in Regular  
         Session on Tuesday, November 15, 2022, at  
         9:30 a.m. in the Commissioners’ Room on  
         the third floor of the Courthouse. 
The meeting was called to order by Nathan Abrams. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance opened the meeting. 
 
Those present were Nathan Abrams, Ed Michael, Rick Graves, and County Attorney Marvin Abshire.  
 
Re:  Minutes 
The minutes of the regular meeting held on November 1, 2022, were approved on a motion made by 
Ed Michael.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
Re:  Claims 
Ed Michael made a motion to approve the accounts payable claims submitted for payment on 
November 15, 2022.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
Re:  Payroll 
Ed Michael made a motion to approve the payroll claims submitted for payment on November 15, 
2022.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
Re:  Payroll 
Ed Michael made a motion to approve the employee longevity claims submitted for payment on 
November 15, 2022.  Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0. 
 
Re:  Resolution No. 2022-16 – re Certificate Sale 
Rick Graves made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2022-16, Resolution of the Board of 
Commissioners of Greene County, Indiana, establishing intent to conduct a  Commissioners’ Sale of 
Tax Sale Certificates for Properties that are Seriously Delinquent in Payment of Property Taxes.  Ed 
Michael seconded the motion.  Motion passed 3-0.  The lowest starting point for each parcel will 
begin at $70.00.  Terms of this resolution are incorporated by reference. 
 
Re:  Community Corrections – Disposal of Assets 
Rick Graves made a motion to allow Community Corrections Director Lynn Wininger to dispose of 
obsolete electrical ankle monitors kept at her department as she saw fit, seeing that the monitors 
are of no use to the manufacturer or Community Corrections.  Ed Michael seconded the motion.  
Motion passed 3-0. 
 
Re: EMS Director – Smithville Foundation 
EMS Director wished to recognize and thank the Smithville Foundation for their grant received in the 
amount of $15,000.00 and other support that they give to the citizens of Greene County. 
 
There being no further business to come before the board, Ed Michael made a motion to adjourn.  
Rick Graves seconded the motion.  Motion passed 2-0. 
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